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The Rancho Santa Fe ‘Home Studio’ of Patricia Watkins - 1997

Pat Watkins talking to Diane Smith, Gaye Fisher & Vada Kimble, Barbara Reichert, 
Loretta Phoenix, Janet Finney

Accolades are in order for all the hard work and leadership of another past president, 
Patricia Watkins. (She’s Pat to us) unbounding energy, foresight, enthusiasm, an eye for 
detail - and a happiness that is projected into her paintings.

Thank you, Pat, we love you.



1997 SDAG art tour 
of the james and 
Anne Hubbell home 
and studios.







San Dieguito Art Guild
The Paint Rag
August, 1997

CALENDAR CHECK:

July 12, Sat., Reception for the SMALL PERCEPTIONS Show is 1 - 4 p.m. at the Off Track Gallery
Aug. 1, Fri., August Show Take-in, 9:30 a.m. - 2:30 p.m. (Paintings over 26” in height or width should be 
brought in by 12:00 p.m.)
Aug. 7, Thurs. Board Meeting, 9:30 a.m. at Larabee House, Quail Gardens
Aug. 7, Thurs., General meeting and election, 1:30: - 3:30 p.m. at Ecke Hall, Quail Gardens
Aug. 10, Sun., Turnover Luncheon at Pat Watkins, 10:00 a.m., old and new board members
Aug. 16, Sat., SDAG Clothes Line Sales, from 8 am. to 4 p.m.
Aug. 17, Sun., Artists of the Month: Bobbi Harrington. The reception for her The things I Love exhibit will be 
held from 1- 4 p.m. at the Off Track Gallery.
Every Sunday, Art on the Green, 8 a.m. - 12 p.m., or your choice of hours.

GENERAL INFORMATION:

NOMINATING COMMITTEE:  The following SDAG members have been nominated for the 1997-1998 
BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

President:  Shirley Hawley
1st VP Computers:  Basia Koenig
2nd VP Programs:  Sandra Bray
Treasurer:  Babs Miller
Recording Secretary:  Evelyn Cramer
Gallery Chairman:  Betty Sturdevan
All/Floor Renters Chairman:  Judianne Shannon
Art Chairman: Betty Goldey
Newsletter Editor:  Lisa Jackson
Membership Chairman:  Diane Deneen
Publicity Chairman:
Artist of the Month: Joan Grine
Parliamentarian: Cyndy Brenneman
Mailing Chairman:  June Bauer
Hospitality Chairman:  Harriet Shoup

Be sure to attend the August 7th General Meeting at 1:30 p.m. at Ecke Hall, Quail Gardens, to make your selec-
tion. Nominations will be accepted from he floor at the meeting, but those nominated must have agreed to serve 
if elected. We still need nominations for the Publicity Chairman and the Assistant to the Treasurer. Please call 
one of the members of the nominating committee if you are interested in a board position.



SDAG CLOTHESLINE SALE (10% to benefit the Encinitas Library): Come one, come all to the SDAG 
CLOTHESLINE LIBRARY SALE on Saturday, August, 16, fro 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. on the grounds around the 
Pannikin in Encinitas. All matted small framed paintings and/or photographs are acceptable, as are glass, ceram-
ics, jewelry, etc. All art must be priced at or below $100.00 The foot traffic should be excellent as our sale takes 
place at the same time as the city wide Encinitas Sidewalk Sale. 10% of all sales will go to benefit the Encinitas 
library.

MOTHER’S DAY STUDIO AND GARDEN TOUR: if you have a studio and garden in your home and would 
like to participate in the Studio and Garden Tour next Mother’s Day, please send in your application to the Gal-
lery. The deadline is November 1. Please include your Name, Phone Number, and a description of your studio 
and garden. All participating artists must live in the San Dieguito area of North County. We are already starting 
to plan next year’s tour. Like this year, we will again be selling 800 tickets. If you are not prepared to face this 
many people in one day, you may not want to participate in the tour. Tickets will be $10.00/person, children 
under 12 are free, but must be in the company of a responsible adult. The Board of Directors or the Tour Com-
mittee will select the participants by December, 1997.

Welcome to our new members: Helen Wallace, John Huenneke, Helen Nellis, Barbara J. Miller, and Sharon and 
Raft Rangel.

ARTIST OF THE MONTH: BOBBI HARRINGTON

Bobbi Harrington was born in Corpus Christi, Texas. As a child, she traveled extensively due to her father’s 
military service. Her family finally settled in California in 1959. Bobbi’s interests in art became apparent quite 
early in her life. In Junior High School and in High School she took all the art classes that she could, but after 
High School she had to put her art studies on hold to dedicate herself to full time work to support herself. Ms. 
Harrington has had many excellent teachers over the years and has attended many workshops, but a lot of her 
technique was self taught by trial and error. Bobbi envoys a wide variety of subjects, although her first love is 
animals. She also enjoys doing portraits, seascapes, landscapes, desert scenes, etc. She feels “lucky to be able to 
do what I love, and that’s painting, creating, and hoping to please the viewer as much as it pleases me to cre-
ate my next piece.” She has had several one-woman shows in Fallbrook and Carlsbad and has won numerous 
awards through the years. She was commissioned to do an 8-plate collectors edition for Lenox china in 1994 
and 1995, which took 2 years to complete and was titled Just Cubs. She has done many commissions, including 
portraiture for a San Bernadino corporation and murals for couples in La Mesa and Carlsbad. Her work can be 
found in many private and corporate collections throughout the United States. Ms. Harrington was featured in 
Artists of Southern California, Volume II, and The National Artists Network, Premier Edition. Bobbi invites all 
her friends and fellow artists to join her at the reception for her The Things I Love exhibit on Sunday, August 
17, from 1 to 4 p.m. at the Off Track Gallery.


